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February 21, 2023 

 

Ms. Allison Post 

Chief, WIC Administration, Benefits, and Certification Branch 

Policy Division 

Food and Nutrition Service  

P.O. Box 2885  

Fairfax, Virginia 22031– 0885 

 

Dear Ms. Post:  

 

The Women, Infants, and Children (WIC) program is intended to provide supplemental food for 

pregnant women, mothers, infants, and children to prevent nutrition deficiencies and ensure 

children have access to important nutrients. Although the proposed changes to the WIC food 

packages include some improvements to existing regulations, they also contain several 

concerning provisions.    

 

One critical aspect of the food packages is access to milk and other dairy products. While the 

clear flexibility in container sizes will help participants have greater access to nutritious products 

such as yogurt, I am concerned that the proposed reduction in monthly milk allowances and other 

products will limit the effectiveness of the program. The International Dairy Foods Association 

estimates the proposal will reduce the amount of dairy by up to six quarts per month for pregnant 

participants and other participants, such as children or postpartum participants.1 They also 

estimate that up to 20 percent of participants may drop out of the program with these cuts. While 

it is difficult to know how these changes will impact the program, these estimates demonstrate 

the potential harm to program participants. Money that is focused on Washington priorities 

instead of participants’ needs is wasted money. I strongly encourage the agency to rethink these 

cuts and ensure that access to wholesome dairy products remains strong.  

 

Another concern is that the proposed changes limit access to a variety of forms of fruits and 

vegetables. I appreciate that the proposal requires at least one other form beyond fresh of fruits 

and vegetables for families. However, a frozen option and canned food should be allowable for 

all families in all states. We know that frozen and canned food provides economical access to 

 
1 https://www.idfa.org/news/20-of-wic-participants-will-drop-out-of-program-if-usda-cuts-milk-and-dairy-benefits-according-to-

survey  

https://www.idfa.org/news/20-of-wic-participants-will-drop-out-of-program-if-usda-cuts-milk-and-dairy-benefits-according-to-survey
https://www.idfa.org/news/20-of-wic-participants-will-drop-out-of-program-if-usda-cuts-milk-and-dairy-benefits-according-to-survey


nutritious fruits and vegetables for families. The program should not inhibit access to such food 

but rather should emphasize flexibility for consumers, not Washington’s priorities.  

 

Finally, while I appreciate the work done to align the food packages to the recommendations of 

the National Academies of Science, Engineering, and Medicine,2 I must note that standards that 

limit participation or support for participants are not beneficial. These proposed standards limit 

access to nutritious food which children are willing to consume, including juice and cereal. It is 

critical to balance participants’ likelihood to consume the allowable food with the intended 

nutritional benefits of the changes to the food packages. For example, limiting the amount of 

juice a child can drink does not correlate to the child eating more whole forms of fruits and 

vegetables. The WIC program needs to be flexible to accomplish its goal: helping participants 

obtain vital nutrients.  

 

I am hopeful that in the final package we will see more options for families and fewer 

restrictions on food choices. The proposed changes will all have significant costs for families and 

taxpayers without clear benefits. Regulations should not increase costs to taxpayers or 

participants to satisfy the whims of Washington. I encourage the agency to rethink cuts to 

nourishing and well-liked foods that participants are willing to consume. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 
Virginia Foxx 

Chairwoman 

Committee on Education and the Workforce 

 
2 National Academies of Sciences, Engineering, and Medicine. 2017. Review of WIC Food Packages: Improving Balance and 

Choice: Final Report. Washington, DC: The National Academies Press. https://doi.org/10.17226/23655.  
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